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SUBJECT:  A motion confirming the executive's appointment of Richard Lentz, who resides in council district eight, to the King County international airport roundtable, as the pilots' association representative.
SUMMARY:  
The motion would confirm Mr. Lentz to the King County International Airport Roundtable Advisory Committee for a term, expiring August 31, 2014, representing the Pilots Association.
BACKGROUND:

The council established the Airport Roundtable in 1997 (Ordinance 12785).  The purpose of the Roundtable is to advise and makes recommendations to the airport management, County Executive and County Council on the airport budget, programs, regulations, master plans, noise reduction strategies and other related matters.

The Roundtable is comprised of sixteen regular voting members and one non-voting member representing the following interests:

· Airport communities (eight members).  Communities include: Georgetown; Magnolia or North Seattle; Tukwila; Renton/Kent/South King County; Beacon Hill/Rainier Valley; West Seattle; and Unincorporated King County;

· Airport tenants (four members);

· Commercial off-site user or airport-related services provider (one member);

· Pilots’ association (one member)

· Labor (two members); and

· Federal Aviation Administration (one ex-officio non-voting member).

Members of the Roundtable can serve up to two consecutive terms of three years or until a successor is appointed.  Terms of the members are staggered consistent with the provisions of K.C.C. 2.28.  The Roundtable is authorized to appoint subcommittees that may include representatives that are not regular members of the Roundtable to serve for a limited duration.  The Executive may also appoint non-voting ex-officio members to serve at the Executive’s discretion. 

Mr. Lentz has a Bachelor of Science in Aeronautical Engineering and a Bachelor of Science degree in Electrical Engineering both earned from the University of Michigan. Mr. Lentz worked for The Boeing Company for 39 years before retiring in 2009. He now works part-time for Boeing. Mr. Lentz has served on the Roundtable in the past as The Boeing Company’s representative. This time he is being appointed to represent the Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association. Mr. Lentz is a pilot with a commercial rating.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2011-0303 (Attachments are available upon request)
2. Transmittal letter received July 1, 2011
